
 

Term 1 Week 9, 25 March 2022 
 

 

Sacred Heart Pymble 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPEN DAY 
On Thursday March 31, we are looking forward to having our first OPEN DAY for 2022.  We will commence 

at 9.00am with a presentation in the school hall. 

MSP SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHY 
Our School Photo Day is Wednesday 30 March 2022.  All students should wear their 

SUMMER UNIFORM (NOT SPORTS UNIFORM)  

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL 
 

Upcoming Events 

March 28 

Vegetable Week 

March 30 

School Photos 

March 31 
Open Day 

March 31 
Big Vege Crunch 

April 2 
P & F Movie Night 

April 8 
Easter Hat Parade 

April 8 
Sacred Heart Awards 

 



 
FIRE DRILL  
Earlier this week we successfully conducted a fire drill. The students and teachers 
managed the fire drill after induction of new staff and students and a timely reminder 
to other students about this important safety procedure.  An evaluation was carried out 
immediately following the drill. Next term we will conduct a lockdown. 
 
SUNDAY MASS REMINDER  
Sunday Mass Farewell to Fr Chris.  All families are welcome.  This Mass is very 
special for Year 5 students from SHP who will be doing readings and carrying the 
gifts. Please celebrate this parish event.  
 

SPORT NEWS 
Congratulations to Ruby M who represented Broken Bay at the Polding Swimming Championship this 
week.  
 

We would also like to congratulate the following students who were selected in Broken Bay teams and will 
be representing Sacred Heart at the Polding Selections. 
 

Will D  AFL  
Noah W AFL 
Sean F  Soccer  
 
Mary Hor  
Principal 
 

 

MATHS OLYMPIAD                                                                           
Our Maths Olympiad team completed the first paper of the year this week. There were some 

nerves amongst those who had not participated before and all students should be 

commended for their willingness to engage in hard thinking. There were some excellent 

results, with one student even achieving 5 out of 5 marks! We will explore the solutions and 

ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜƴ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻn to preparing for 

paper number two. 

 

NAPLAN (NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM - LITERACY AND NUMERACY) 
 

Our Year 3 and Year 5 students took part in the coordinated practice NAPLAN test yesterday. This test is 
designed to test the technical aspects of conducting the assessment and ensure that these function 
appropriately with large numbers of students on the platform at once. Our students enjoyed learning how to 
login to the lockdown browser and having a go at the various question formats.  
 
If your child was absent from school yesterday, we will endeavour to conduct a practice session with them on 
their return to school. 
 
 

 

 

PRINCIPAL  
 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL  
 



 
VEGETABLE WEEK 
The Big Vegie Crunch is a fun health promotion event to help our 
community UP THE VEG. On Thursday 31 March our school will be joining 
hundreds of schools across NSW to break the record for the most students 
crunching vegetables simultaneously.  
 
But we need your help to make it a success! 
 

What can you do to help?  
 Pack a container of vegetables (not fruit this time) for your child to eat during fruit break on 

Thursday 31 March  

 wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭǳnchboxes. Check 

out the UP THE VEG at Home at Home resource for ideas 

 Keep an eye out for some special visitors to our school to help promote healthy eating 

 

Need some ideas?  

 carrot, celery, cucumber ς cut into sticks or left whole 

 capsicum ς cut into sticks or wedges 

 corn ς raw baby corn spears or a cooked corn cob  

 broccoli or cauliflower florets - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 

 tomatoes ς small cherry tomatoes or a large tomato that can be eaten like an apple 

 beans or snow peas - raw or lightly cooked to keep their crunch 

 mushrooms ς sliced or left whole 

 ƛŦ ŦǊŜǎƘ ǾŜƎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ǘǊȅ ŎŀƴƴŜŘ ƻǊ ŦǊƻȊŜƴ ǾŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜǎ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ 

 

USE OF NETBALL COURT 
Our netballers will be commencing netball training after school on the netball court this week. Could all 
parents please move their car from the netball court by 3.15pm on Thursday and Friday afternoons so 
that netball training can commence on time. Many thanks! 
 
Kerry Paxton 
Assistant Principal 

  

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

https://healthy-kids.com.au/up-the-veg-at-home-activity-ideas/
https://healthy-kids.com.au/up-the-veg-at-home-activity-ideas/


 

ATTENDANCE 
The recording of accurate student attendance data is an essential component of our compliance and 

regulatory processes. To support families with their role in this, Catholic Schools Broken Bay has produced 

two informative images. The first of these reminds families that attendance notes in Compass are for full 

day absences only.  

 

It is important that parents use the iPad in the school office for signing their child in late or leaving early. 

The second image explains the Attendance Reasons available to parents when using the office kiosk. 

Please note that Travel, Domestic Necessity and Natural Disaster are not usually appropriate reasons for a 

partial absence and would only be used very rarely.  Medical - Illness / Injury, Medical Appointment or 

Other Explained Absence are the most likely codes for late arrival or early departure. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 



 

GET THE POPCORN READY FOR OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT 
 

The votes are in! The movie selected by our Sacred Heart students for our outdoor movie night is 
Space Jam: A New Legacy. 
 
Book your ticket, pack a picnic blanket or camping chairs, and 
join us for outdoor family movie night on Saturday, 2 April 
2022 at 6.00pm on the Sacred Heart Primary School oval. The 
movie will commence at 7.00pm and the event will finish at 
approximately 9.00pm.  
 
The cost to attend the event is $25 per family. If you would 
like to book a bean bag for the evening, please select that 
option when booking. This will be an additional charge of 
$13.50 per bean bag.  
 
There will be a sausage sizzle available for those not bringing 
a picnic dinner. Lolly bags, glowsticks and cool drinks will be on sale at the event ς please bring 
cash for these.  
 
Click on the link to book your spot: 
 
https://events.humanitix.com/shp-outdoor-movie-night 
 
Please note that this event is only open to Sacred Heart families and is an alcohol-free event. All 
children attending will need to be accompanied by an adult.  
 
For the event to be a success, we would like to request the help of a few parent volunteers. If you 
are interested in helping at the event, please sign up here.   
 

SHP TRIVIA NIGHT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P & F 
 

https://events.humanitix.com/shp-outdoor-movie-night
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050B4AA9AB23A4F94-sacred


 

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM RACK IS MOVING 
 
After nearly two years of managing the second-hand uniform rack, founder Jenne Cusack has 
passed the bat on to Angela Bracks. The rack will be moving to South Turramurra. You can contact 
Angela to see what items are available and she will bring them to the school, or you can collect 
from her home in South Turramurra. 
 
The SHP Free Uniform Clothes Swap Facebook page is live ς use the page to ask parents directly if 
they have clothes available.  
 
Drop-off for second-hand uniform items in good condition (no holes, rips or stains please): 

¶ Sacred Heart school office 

¶ Meet Angela on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday afternoons pickup  

¶ !ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ 
 
Pick up of second-hand uniform items: 

¶ Meet Angela on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday afternoons at pickup  

¶ CǊƻƳ !ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ 
 
Please message Angela Bracks on 0434 875 847. 
 
The rack will also be at school on Thursday, 31 March from 8.30-10.00 for the Sacred Heart Open 
Day. It will also be at the school on the last day of each term.  
 
The Sacred Heart P&F Association would like to thank Jenne for starting this great initiative which 
Ƙŀǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ ²ŜΩŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǘŜƴd our gratitude to Angela for taking this on 
for 2022. 
 

ah¢I9wΩ{ 5!¸ {¢![[ ς FRIDAY, 29 APRIL 2022 

TƘŜ tϧC /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ нф !ǇǊƛƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ŏŀƴ 

choose something special for mums, grandmothers or carers at our stall. Gifts range from $3 to 

$10 per item. Please bring cash on the day.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

P & F 
 



 

 

 

 

  

 

CLASS PARENTS 
 


